El Camino College-Office of the President

Facilities Steering Committee

August 2, 2004

Present:  Pat Caldwell, Thomas Fallo, Janice Ely, Pam Fees, Bob Gann, Phillip Gomez, Victor Hanson, David Miller, Barbara Perez, Susan Pickens, Jim Schwartz, Angela Simon, Luukia Smith, Arvid Spor, Melissa Smith, and Julie Stewart.

1. President Fallo reported that increased construction costs are due in part to high demand for concrete and steel.  Over all cost increases are 20-30%.  Steel and rebar are up as high as 50%.  Another part of the problem is the increased demand for building materials in China.  These changes will affect our 2005 Facilities Master Plan.  

2. Bob Gann reported that due to higher than projected inflation rate and an extended implementation schedule, the cost of the January 2004 Facilities Master Plan may exceed the funding available to support it.  In June 2002, it was assumed the Facilities Master Plan would be completed in twelve years and inflation would be 3.5% per year.  The implementation period of the plan has been revised to fifteen years.  Recent increases in the cost of construction indicate inflation may exceed 3.5% per year.

3. Julie Stewart expressed concern about scaling back projects now when funding may increase in the future.  President Fallo replied that some projects will need to be scaled back in the beginning and it would be hard to go back and change those.  However, size and scope of buildings still could change.

4. David Miller reported that phase 1 of the Science Complex reached substantial completion June 2004.  They are still doing pick up work on a couple of major issues as well as working on eliminating air conditioning noise.  Phase 2 of the Science Complex began July 2004.  

5. Luukia Smith expressed concern about using bond funds for overtime salaries.  After some discussion it was decided to transfer the money back.

6. Bob Gann presented the Physical Education and Fitness Complex Project Scope/Cost Study Meeting report from tBP Architecture. The meeting was held to explore the details of the revised scope of work and prioritization.  Changes for the stadium will include replacing all the plumbing fixtures in the existing restrooms and renovating the two existing concession stands.

7. Luukia Smith distributed documents received from the Health Science and Athletics faculty outlining their recommendations for the south parking structure location and Health Sciences and Athletics facility needs.

8. Bob Gann reported that one of the cost reduction options with the 2005 plan is we will not be able to demolish the Shops and Technical arts buildings.  We will need to renovate in both instances that will mean we will not be able to put the parking structure there.  The Health Occupations Center will be located in the Communications building.  Student Activities Center will be partially renovated and there will be a new building for Student Services.  The Business and Behavioral & Social Sciences buildings will be renovated.

9. Luukia Smith reminded the committee that the students wanted parking on the north end of campus.  Luukia suggested moving the soccer field and putting the parking structure in that location.  This option will be explored.

10. Melissa Smith suggested building a second structure in the parking lot on the other side of Redondo Beach Boulevard.  It was reported that this would place students farther away from campus and we would have to take into account the residents.  This lot is also located in the city of Torrance and we would have to follow zoning laws.

11. Vic Hanson reported that at the close of the 2003-2004 year $3M out of $4.2M in equipment purchases has been made.  Two significant purchases were pianos and classroom A/V consoles.  Vic also reported that $3.5M will be installed by the beginning of the fall semester and another $5M will be carried over.

12. Vic Hanson reported that the General Fund in the Tentative Budget already has $600K provided to supply the Facilities Master Plan.  We are going to receive additional funding during 2003-2004 that we did not project in Tentative Budget.

13. Bob Gann distributed the updated Facilities Master Plan Initial Projects Timeline.  The electrical substation project had to be accelerated and construction will begin in July 2005.  The Humanities project has also been accelerated by 12 months.

